GEA Officers’ Meeting Minutes
4 pm, Friday, November 18, 2011
Attendants: Jon, Beth, Ted, Jackie, Caitlin, Leslie, Megan, Alyssa, Josh
I. Old business:
A. Jackie: There have been a fair amount of responses to student profiles and the website should be up to date. Jackie has been working with someone in tech services to make the GEA able to update the website without approval. Jon mentioned that the GEA now has a link on the current English Dept. website, so success! Jackie will add handouts on Work/Life Balance and the Introduction to Theory.
B. Josh: MFA manuscript requirements seem stuck at 6 credits, so the system is staying on as it is for now. Hopefully MFA students can attend events, such as publication event with Don Lee in the spring? Other workshops could be structured around completing manuscript. Josh also suggests that we have another open meeting for MFA students early in the semester.
C. Language Exams: Jon was able to speak to Khaled Blankenship in the Religion department who is sympathetic to the problems with the language exam. Hopefully the issue will be brought up with the CLA on Nov. 29th. Some major points within the language exam letter: 1) clear level of examination between proficiency and mastery; 2) a standardized grading rubric; 3) a prep guide; 4) a standard for time when exam results are returned
D. Abstracts Workshop: We will reach out to Nicole Cesare and/or Priya Joshi in the spring regarding this event.
E. Jon, Gradjunct/TA situation still seems dire – TUGSA is now more actively and vocally involved. The major problem with the current system is the lack of communication between faculty, administrators, and students. Jackie suggested we try to structure another open meeting with faculty, maybe a representative from the 12th floor, to make the guidelines, situation clear. The environment of secrecy is causing animosity and distrust within the department which is not productive to problem solving.
F. Funded Speaker: Plan to make a list of at least three candidates by the end of the year to hopefully draft an invite over break. This discussion will take place over email.   
II. New business:
A. Officer Elections: 

List of Nominees 
-Co-Presidents: Beth Seltzer, Ted Howell
-Secretary: Jaclyn Partyka

-Treasurer: Caitlin Hudgins

-Speaker/Event Coordinator: Megan Holmberg
-Comp Rhet Liaison: Rachel Edwards

-Lit Program/Professional Development Coordinator: Daniel Nutters

-Creative Writing Liaison: Alyssa Songsiridej, Sam Allingham
